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New York, 30 August 2023  

 

Excellency,  

We have the honour to address you in our capacity as co-facilitators of the preparatory process 
for the Summit of the Future during the 77th session.  

You will recall that our task, as set out in resolution 76/307 was “to facilitate open, transparent 
and inclusive intergovernmental consultations on the preparatory process“ of the Summit of the 
Future. The resolution obliged us to provide adequate time for negotiations on the Pact for the 
Future.  

We have now concluded our work for the 77th session, and wish to offer you our assessment of 
the intergovernmental consultations that we had the privilege to lead during this session. We 
would like to express our sincere gratitude for the trust and support you and all delegations have 
placed in us during this process.  

In our letter of 15 August 2023, we conveyed to you a draft decision that we put under silence 
procedure (annex 1). We believe that the draft decision, which was the result of extensive 
consultations conducted since April 2023, took into account the priorities and inputs of Member 
States in a balanced and concise manner, while providing the framework for an ambitious Pact 
for the Future to be negotiated in the upcoming 78th session, with adequate time for negotiations. 
The silence procedure pertaining to this proposed General Assembly draft decision formally 
concluded at 1800 EST on Friday, August 18th. 

We wish to inform you that silence was broken on six (v, vii, viii, xii, xiii, xxiii) of the elements in 
paragraph (a). Some delegations also pointed to omissions from the draft, such as references to 
the intergovernmental character of the United Nations and Unilateral Coercive Measures. 

We have also taken note of several explanations of positions from delegations, pointing to 
aspects of the draft that in their opinion, and in light of silence having been broken, warrant 
further refinement and balance, including on human rights and gender, if the text were to be 
further revised. 

Yet, on balance, we feel reassured and optimistic that this process has provided us with a solid 
basis for moving into negotiations on the Pact for the Future in the next session. Thanks to open, 
transparent and inclusive consultations throughout the 77th session and the very constructive and 
flexible approach of delegations, the majority of the text submitted under silence was 
unopposed.  

Allow us to set out the areas on which the silence procedure demonstrated that we have 
reached agreement.  

There was agreement among delegations on the overall structure of the Pact for the Future, 
consisting of a Chapeau and five chapters. Within the five chapters and the Chapeau, twenty-



four sub-paragraphs set out elements for inclusion in the Pact and, of those, silence was broken 
on only six whereas eighteen were overall acceptable as a compromise or gained broad support.   

There was wide support for a Chapeau 
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